
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The busy season has begun and it 

seems everyone is in a hurry to get 

somewhere or do something.  Please 

take your time when driving and 

savor the moments spent behind the 

wheel of your Jaguar.      

 

The Board Election was held at the 

November meeting.  The Club 

President will be Gary Kerkow, the 

Vice-President  Jack Humphrey, 

Secretary  Don Yowell and the 

Treasurer  Carolyn McCaul.  Terms 

of office begin on January 1 and run 

through December 31 of each 

calendar year.  Volunteer Committee 

Chairs are Larenda Hershey on the 

Events Committee and Jack 

Humphrey on the Concours 

Committee.  Thom Buckley continues 

as the Membership Committee Chair. 

 

We would like to take a moment to 

thank all the outgoing and founding 

board members and the committee 

volunteers for their excellent work 

forming this marvelous Club. These 

members held their offices for an 

additional year after their initial 

election in order to build the firm 

foundation necessary for the success 

of this Club.  We extend our sincere 

thanks to all of you for a job well 

done.  

 

We would also be remiss if we didn’t 

extend a warm Thank You to those  
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members of the Rocky Mountain 

Jaguar Club (and joint Club 

members) that have provided so much 

assistance to our Club and in 

providing an “Open Door” to all their 

events.  We look forward to many 

more shared moments between our 

groups in the years ahead. 

 

The Jaguar Club of Southern 

Colorado Food Drive collected 140 

pounds of donations that were 

delivered to Care and Share for 

Thanksgiving.  The Christmas food 

drive is currently under way.  You can 

drop off any non-perishable donations 

at the Jaguar / Land Rover 

dealership,  565 Automotive Way.   

 

 

 
    

 

The Events Committee assembled a 

proposed 2010 Calendar of Events at 

the November meeting.  A copy of that 

calendar is attached to this Newsletter.  

Anyone having suggestions or 



comments regarding future events 

please bring those suggestions to one 

of the monthly meetings.  We are 

always looking for some interesting 

places to visit in our Jaguars. 

 

Thom Buckley has been nominated 

for the Jaguar Club of North America  

Dealer of the Year Award.  A most  

deserving nomination.  Best of luck, 

Thom. 

 

The JCNA / JCSC membership 

application or renewal forms will be 

mailed to all existing Club members 

and prospective members this month.  

Please renew as quickly as possible. 

 

CORRECTION:  The November 

JSCS Meeting Minutes indicated that 

Spencer donated the Concours 

Trophies.  The Minutes should reflect 

that Spencer donated the Concours 

Dash Plaques.  My apologies for that 

error.   

 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

December 12 is the Rocky Mountain 

Jaguar Club Christmas Party in 

Denver. The deadline for payment is 

December 8.  Please contact Cyndi 

Mumm at Cyndi.mumm@comcast.net 

for details. Payments maybe 

submitted via email to 

www.rockymountainjaguarclub.org. 

 

December 15 is the JCSC Christmas 

and Holiday party.  Festivities begin 

at  5:30 P.M.   Please RSVP to me or 

Larenda H. so we have an accurate 

headcount.  If you haven’t signed up 

yet to bring a dish, please call or email 

your choice as soon as possible.  

Again, if you plan to attend the party, 

please RSVP as soon as possible. 

January 7 (a Thursday) will be the 

date for the JCSC January meeting.  

Red Noland Jaguar will he holding a 

2011 Jaguar XJ Training Event on 

that date.  Details will be available at 

the December meeting. 

 

JCNA NEWS 
 

The 2010 AGM will be held in 

Indianapolis IN on March 26 and 27, 

2010.  Details at www.JCNA.com. 

 

The Western States Meet will be held 

in Santa Maria, California on April 26 

through 30, 2010.  If you need any 

further information there will be 

details available at the December 

meeting.  Please note that March 28
th
 

is Palm Sunday and there may some 

holiday travel issues with the airlines 

on that date.  Please make 

arrangements early. 

 

The deadline for nominations for the 

Andrew Whyte Service Award and 

the Dealer of the Year Award is 

December 31, 2009.  Details are 

available at www.JCNA.com.  

Nominations may be submitted via 

email to hazelbeck@att.net or by FAX 

to 808-334-1191. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FOR SALE (contact Larenda for a sale 

ad) 

 

 
 

 

1992 Jaguar XJS convertible.  27.000 

miles, second owner. Red with tan 

interior, black top, chromed alloy 

wheels.  Regularly maintained, all 

maintenance records available.  

Contact Bob Cutter, phone 719-330-

9075 or email robertjcutter@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The JCSC Calendar of Events for 2010 
(Proposed) 

 

January 7 (Thursday):  2011 Jaguar XJ Event  

 

February 16
th
:   ReinCARnation Tour 

 

March 16
th
:   Interior Care Seminar 

 

April 20
th
:  Exterior Care Seminar (Meguires?) 

April 24
th
:  Spring Cleaning 

 

May 15
th
 or 16

th
:   The Wolf Sanctuary 

 

June:  RMJC Dustoff 

June 25
th
, 26

th
, and 27

th
:  RMJC Concours d’Elegance 

 

July:  Summer Barbecue 

 

August:  Holy Cross Winery 

 

September:  RMJC Conclave 

 

October 2
nd
:  JCSC Concours d’Elegance and British Motoring Festival 

 

November:   JCSC Board Election 

 

December:   Christmas and Holiday Party. 

 

Potential events for consideration include the Clive Cussler Museum in 

Denver,  Busch/Budweiser Brewery in Ft. Collins, Cherokee Ranch and 

Castle,  Lowry AFB and/or Pueblo Airport Aviation Museums and one or 

more joint meetings with the RMJC. 

 

Participation in some of the local parades (i.e.:  Festival of Lights, Spring 

Spree, Pikes Peak or Bust Rodeo and Saint Patrick’s Day and others) are 

other events under consideration. 
 


